
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Guests – PDG Bronwyn Stephens, Mark Stephens, Lara Osborne and Peter Finlay 

 

Position Name Mobile Email Address 

President John Jones 0419 113 065 jjones@netcon.net.au 

Secretary Robert Hansford                     0400 736 329 hansford.r@gmail.com 

Bulletin Alison Bacon 0417 562 952 eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com 

Treasurer Ron Payne 0419 946 994 ronald_payne1952@outlook.com  

R.I. President Mark Maloney   

District Governor Grant Hocking   

Assistant Governor Cliff Downey   

 November 
13th 

November 
20th 

November 
27th 

December  
4th 

Chair Tour of 
Bendigo 

RSL 
Museum 
6.00pm 

followed 
by dinner 

at 
Bunja Thai 
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Invocation Doug Poole Alf Thorpe 

Duties 
Dean  Pearce 
Alf Thorpe 

Charlie Cunneen 
Les Dingfelder 

Fellowship 
Les Dingfelder 
Brian 
Fitzpatrick 

Gary Frank 
Geoff Gallagher 

Bar 
Geoff Adcock 
Mick Costello 

Rod Hanson 
Seamus Haugh 

Program Club AGM  

Dates for Your Diaries  

November 8
th

 St. Liborius Wine and Cheese Night 

November 15
th

/16
th

/17
th

 Swap Meet – Combined Clubs Catering 

November 22
nd

 Bunnings BBQ 

November 27
th

 Cluster Foundation Dinner 

December 4
th

 Drawing of the Great Grange Raffle 2019 

December 8
th

 Carols in Canterbury Park 

December 10
th

 BBQ at Eaglehawk Secondary College Orientation Day 

December 18
th

 Club Christmas Function 

For apologies or guests 
please advise President 

John Jones prior to 
10.00a.m. on the 

Wednesday of the 
meeting. 

eaglehawkrotary@gmail.com                                
www.facebook.com/eaglehawkrotaryclub 

www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 
Club No 18317 

ABN 18279406625 
Chartered 8th August 1966.   
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Meet Wednesdays 
6.00pm for 6.30pm start  

at California Gully 
Mechanic’s Institute 

Eaglehawk. 

 

Birthdays - November 

1
st
 Carolyn Robinson 

3
rd

 Marj Jones 
14

th
 John Brook 

28
th

 Mick Costello 
 
Inductions - November 

6
th

 Alison Bacon (2013) 
23

rd
 Mick Costello (2011) 

30
th

 Jack Millonig (1988) 

Special Requests to all Members 

 Apologies to John via text or email only  

 Reading the bulletin is strongly recommended  

(ironically if you don’t you won’t see this request). 

mailto:jjones@netcon.net.au
mailto:hansford.r@gmail.com
mailto:eaglehawkrc.newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:ronald_payne1952@outlook.com
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President John’s Report 
 
A very busy and productive meeting with lots of members and visitors present. Special guests were PDG 
Bronwyn Stephens and Mark. Their presence had a two fold purpose. Prior to our dinner meeting the Club 
executive and PDG Gordon met with Bronwyn and Mark to finalise our commitment to be the lead club for 
the Fight Cancer foundation in their quest to build a new facility for families whose children are receiving 
treatment for cancer. While Rotary House does a wonderful job the demand far exceeds the capacity of the 
house and so a new expanded facility is required. That our club was invited to take the lead role is, in 
essence, a most worthwhile acknowledgement of the enormous contribution of PDG Gordon in establishing 
the current facility. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bronwyn also presented PP Alison with a Rotary International Gold Citation – one of six presented in the 
district – in acknowledgement of the services provided by the club and its members during the past Rotary 
year. A most worthy acknowledgement. In accepting the award Alison identified our Drought Relief Project 
as our standout achievement.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

After what must have seemed a very long time for the family arrangements are now in place for the funeral 
of Jodie Lougoon. The funeral is at William Farmer Chapel in Eaglehawk at 2:00 pm on Friday. We have 
agreed to support the family by providing for the catering. Members and families are encouraged to attend 
and I know that Maureen and Monica would appreciate our support. 
 
Guest speaker, Kaye Graves, gave us 
a wonderful overview of the refugee 
situation in Bendigo and some insights 
into what they go through to achieve 
their goal in reaching Australia. She 
has invited us to explore how we may 
be able to offer tangible support and 
intend to pursue that conversation. 
 
Thank you to those who came along 
last Sunday afternoon and the 
difference in the presentation of the 
grounds is quite outstanding. 
 
The Christmas Raffle is fast 
approaching and we do need lots more 
fillers to make it attractive to buyers. 
Please let Leon McGlashan know if 
you have actual or potential donors. 
We need it all ready to go for the swap 
meet which is fast approaching. 
 
The Grange Raffle sales are progressing well and you are encouraged to spread the word through your 
personal and professional networks – the flyer with the interactive link is attached to this newsletter so 
please get it out there. 

 
We don’t have a regular dinner 
meeting next week as we have a tour 
of the museum at the Soldiers 
Memorial in Pall Mall. Given the 
proximity to Armistice Day it will be 
most informative. The tour will be at 
6:00 and followed by dinner at Ploy’s 
Bunja Thai restaurant across the 
street at about 7:00. Partners are 
welcome to attend but it would be 
appreciated if you could let me know 
by midday on Monday so I can give 
Ploy plenty of notice,.(Early 
notification of apologies would also 
be appreciated). 

 
 
John Jones 
President 2019-2020 
 
 
A message from our good friends over at Bendigo South Rotary Club – 
 
Cathy Booth, founder of the Umoja Orphanage in Kenya is conducting a speaking tour throughout Victoria 
and will be guest speaker at the Rotary Club of Bendigo South on Thursday 21st November.  The Umoja 
Orphanage Kenya is a RAWCS supported project – any members interested in attending to hear Cathy 
speak are asked to contact Tony Plant, Secretary RC Bendigo South to book. 
  



 

 

 

 

Member Announcements –  
 

Mick Costello 
Has arranged for our club to have a presence at the St. Liborius Wine and Cheese Tasting Night to 
promote our Grange Raffle.  The organisers have requested we assist them in promotion and have 
some members attend the event.  Come join in the fun, always a great night. 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Member Announcements – (Cont’d) 

 
Alison Bacon 

D9800 Conference – Here’s an insight into some of our Guest Speakers you will get to enjoy at the 
conference – Register by 30th November for early bird rate – https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.trybooking.com/BDPRN


 

 

 

 

 

Member Announcements – (Cont’d) 
 
Robert Hansford 

The club’s roster for the swap meet is full – given next week is not a regular dinner meeting 
please be sure to remember your shifts, and let’s have a great swap meet! 
 

Gary Frank 
Encouraging all members to bring along their partners to the RSL Museum visit next week 
that will be followed by dinner at Bunja Thai.  Please be sure to advise President John early 
as to apologies or extra guests as confirmed numbers for this booking are essential. 
 

Ron Payne 
Following an on-site meeting with executive and professional advisers it has been agreed 
that the involvement of our club and rotary in general will be on hold pending further 
information being available. 
 

Mick Costello 
Reported that the Haggar Street house project that we undertook has now had carpet layed 
and looks fantastic. 

 
Alf Thorpe 

Recalled that recently he heard of a rotary project calling for bikes in need of refurbishment 
that can then be rehoused.  Alf advised that he has two good bikes that can be donated to 
the cause but needs information of who to contact in this regard. 
 

 
Lara Osborne 

Promoted the 9 to Thrive Summit organised by 
Business Chicks and announced that Rotarian 
Sarah Wainwright is the recipient of an 
anonymous donation of a sponsored place at the 
event.  

 
 
 
 
Seamus Haugh 

Director, Membership Séamus Haugh updated our members with a snapshot of feedback 
from our recent club strategic planning  workshop. Key themes were diversity, equity and 
inclusion, helping others, community wellbeing, education, opportunity and respect, youth 
and new members. It was important to hear that our feedback matched Rotary's core 
values. Séamus explained the next steps would involve drafting a three year strategic plan 
for discussion aimed at guiding present and incoming board members to deliver meaningful 
and attainable goals. 
 
Séamus also asked all of us to reflect on the snapshot of themes and to think about how 
they could attract potential new members to our club. "Over the next few weeks we are 
entering a busy time for our club. We are out and about at the annual Bendigo National 
Swap Meet, promoting and selling tickets at our annual Christmas Stocking Fundraiser. 
How do your nominated themes fit the people in your lives? I ask you to choose one person 
who you think would be an asset to our club as a new member." Please let Séamus know 
you thoughts and consider inviting your prospective members to be our guests at our 
weekly meetings. 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Who wants to come along to this Seminar being provided by D9800? 
 

A great opportunity to learn about all things in the Public Image and Membership worlds. 
 

Let Alison know if you are interested and we will arrange car pooling.



 

 

 

 

For your quick and easy way to purchase go to - raffletix.com.au/?ref=5t6cz 
  

file:///C:/Users/al/Documents/ROTARY/Bulletins/2019-20/raffletix.com.au/%3fref=5t6cz


 

 

 

 

 

 
Nomination forms can be downloaded from our website – www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au 

Nominations for both Junior and Senior category close on Friday 13th December 

http://www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


